
   However, Alberto stopped by today to talk for a few 
minutes, filled with wonder. He's the one whose three-bladed 
folding propeller I treated with PropPurr a year or so ago. His 
sailboat, Sin Fronteras, has been in the water for about 13 
months now, and sitting quietly at Alberto's dock for more 
than half that. 
  
    Snowbird Alberto arrived back in Vero last week. One of 
the first things he did was hire a diver to scrub the bottom of 
his boat and clean the prop so he could motor down to Fort 
Pierce for haul out when ready. When the diver was finished, 
he came up and told Alberto there was no growth on the 
propeller, but plenty on the hull. The antifouling on the hull 
was Micron 66. The propeller was coated with PropPurr™ 
and nothing else. You should be encouraged. I'll see to it 
that Alberto's prop gets a coat of PropPurr™ when he hauls 
out, a couple of weeks from now. 
 
Cleo Boudreau- S/V Melibea 


